
 

MnVFC Announcement 

Date: September 4, 2025 

To: MnVFC Providers 

From: MnVFC Program 

Re: COVID-19 Vaccine Update 

 

On August 27, the U.S. Food and Drug Administration (FDA) approved COVID-19 vaccines for the 2025-2026 
season manufactured by Moderna, Pfizer, and Sanofi/Novavax. In addition, the FDA revoked the Emergency 
Use Authorization (EUA) for  Novavax COVID-19 vaccine, adjuvanted; Moderna COVID-19 vaccine, and Pfizer-
BioNTech COVID-19 vaccine.  

Due to the revocation of EUAs, 2024-2025 COVID-19 products should no longer be administered effective 
immediately. MnVFC providers should:  

▪ Remove the 2024-2025 vaccines from their storage units.  
▪ Label them “do not use”. 
▪ Report them as nonviable in MIIC, even if they are not expired.  

This applies to all presentations of 2024-2025 COVID-19 vaccines, including products for ages 6 months–11 
years of age and 12 years of age and older.  

We will make 2025-2026 COVID-19 vaccines available through the MnVFC program when it is on the federal 
contract after the upcoming ACIP meeting Sept. 18-19. Keep an eye out for more information from us after 
that meeting regarding ordering. 

MnVFC Program 
651-201-5522 or 1-800-657-3970 
www.health.state.mn.us/vfc  
health.mnvfc@state.mn.us  

Please route to:  
▪ Clinical supervisor  
▪ Medical director  
▪ Clinic manager  
▪ Clinic staff  
▪ Pharmacy  
▪ Vaccine staff 
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